SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Haslucks Green Road, Shirley)
(Restriction of Waiting) Order 2019

Statement of Reasons

It is proposed to introduce a single yellow line on Haslucks Green Road where the school crossing patrol
operates. The new parking restriction will prohibit parking from Monday to Friday, between 8am-9.30am
& 2.30pm-4pm on the southern side of the road.

An existing “School Keep Clear” carriageway marking discourages motorists from parking on the
northern side of Haslucks Green Road. Presently, vehicles are parking on the southern side which
interferes with driver’s sight lines on the approach to the school crossing patrol. It is creating a road
safety hazard. The proposed parking restriction should alleviate these problems.

It is recommended that parking restrictions be advertised as indicated on drawing no. 8516.

The local ward members are aware of the intention of officers to advertise the scheme on the Haslucks
Green Road.
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